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April 7, 2025 

 
TECHNICAL SUPPORT BRANCH 
NAVIGATION BULLETIN NO. 25-31 
NOTICE TO NAVIGATION INTERESTS: 
 
 

BLACK WARRIOR TOMBIGBEE WATERWAY, ALABAMA  
COFFEEVILLE LOCK AND DAM 

 
Notice is given to mariners that due to the recent heavy rains Coffeeville Lock is 

experiencing high inflows and outflows through the spillway causing an outdraft hazard. 
Mariners are to exercise extreme caution when approaching and departing from the lock for at 
least the next seven (7) days.  
 
 

TENNESSEE-TOMBIGBEE WATERWAY, MISSISSIPPI  
CHANNEL BLOCKAGE UPDATE 

MONTGOMERY POOL, MILE 410.0 
 
Reference Navigation Bulletins 25-19, 25-23, 25-24, & 25-26: 
 

Notice is given to mariners that dredging operations at Rock Creek have concluded and 
the government fleet is being removed from the area. USACE personnel have placed Coast 
Guard navigation aids to mark the channel. The area adjacent to Rock Creek is now returned 
to 24/7 operation.  
 

For further information regarding Coffeeville flows, please contact Coffeeville Lock at 
(251) 276-3293, or Mr. Chad Brumelow at the BWT/Alabama-Coosa Project Management 
Office at (205) 752-3571 For further information regarding Rock Creek, please contact Mr. 
Roger Wilson, Jr. at the Tennessee-Tombigbee Project Management Office at (662) 245-
5500. 
 
 
 
        __________________________ 
                                                               Ryan P. Reich, P.E. 
                                                             Chief, Inland Navigation Section 
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